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ERCRS  is a ministry of the Christian Brothers that provides free learning support, tuition and a range of recreational 

services to students of a disadvantaged or refugee background in the Brimbank area of Melbourne.  
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It is often the case for people whose regular lives are filled with 

the busyness of the many activities that consume their daily 

hours, that taking time out to reflect on what has been absorb-

ing their time and energy, is often seen as a luxury that can be 

dispensed with.    Yet is it often in the exercise of stepping aside 

briefly to review our rationale for what we consider important, 

that we can gain much wisdom.   Such reflection is essential al-

so for organisations such as ERCRS, as we try to respond to real 

needs in our society.  

The first four months of 2015 have seen an increasing number 

of young people seeking learning support with their educational 

studies.   ERCRS now operates six different after -school hours 

tutoring sessions per week, during term time, with an average 

attendance of 32 students per session.   Some of these students 

enrol with us of their own volition, some are encouraged to at-

tend by their parents, and some are referred to ERCRS by vari-

ous other agencies.   What is important is that all these stu-

dents are treated with patience, encouragement and respect, so 

that the journey towards educational achievement is not made 

more arduous.  

We remain extremely grateful for the wonderful commitment of 

all the volunteer tutors who give not only academic help with 

literacy and numeracy skills, or guidance in a particular school 

subject, such as history or physics, but who also through their 

relationship with the students, help to broaden their world 

view.      

Learning Programs  
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Visit to Sovereign Hill  

By Asunta  
St. Patrickõs College, Ballarat organised an excursion 

for St. Albans students (Years 3 and 4) to visit 

Sovereign Hill, Ballarat in December last year. 24 

children 4 volunteers and 3 staff including myself had 

a chance to team up with the St. Patrickõs College 

students and staff in making the day a successful 

experience.  We had an opportunity to learn first hand 

on what the life style was like back in 1860s.  

We also visited underground tunnels where mining 

used to take place and where the largest gold nugget 

was found.  

All the children had a turn trying to sieve the sandy 

water attempting to find gold. They also played a 

bowling game and watched a drama where guns were 

fired, while re -enacting a scene from the 1860s.  

It was a very exciting day full of fun and great 

activities.  Everyone enjoyed the opportunity.  

For many of this kids, it was their first chance to 

witness such a learning opportunity.  

On behalf of ERCRS and myself, we are very thankful 

to St. Patrickõs College, Ballarat  for sponsoring this 

excursion and for all the support given.  

 

ERCRS fun day out for Sunshine    Har-

vester and St Albans  children was a 

great success. December 2014, ERCRS 

sponsored 30 children from Sunshine 

Harvester School and 22 Children from 

St. Albans homework club on two differ-

ent days excursion to MSAC. Sunshine 

Harvester students were waiting at the 

school in the morning well before we 

were due to leave, so eager were they to 

go on the excursion. With some volun-

teers from Loyola College and other 

community volunteers, we made the 

trek to the city, with lots of  excited 

chatter on the way in as the students 

absorbed the wonders of the bridges and construction happening all around the city.  

Once into MSAC, the fun really began with water -slides and the wave pool, diving pool and the 

giant floating obstacle course. Everyone was smiling from ear to ear. The kids were exhausted at 

the end of the day, so the trip back to school was much more subdued. Thanks to all the volun-

teers for helping to make it a really great day and a fitting end to our activity program for 2014.    

MSAC Visit  
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